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Hello District, 45 Lions! 
 

Where to begin. I am still amazed at what you accomplished at the Summer 

Cabinet Meeting.  We met at the Arlington Lions Park where the Summer Cabinet 

Meeting was hosted by Arlington Lions.  It was an honor to present a plaque to 

PDG Nick Monte for his 50 years of service.   
 

Also, the Vermont Lions Charities Board and Green Mountain Lions Camp also met.  

You will read more about the VLC Board meeting in this issue.  Also, you will be 

hearing about the Green Mountain Lions Camp committee being formed and how 

you can help.  We also had some round table discussions for Club Secretaries/Club 

Treasurers/Media, how to get the word out. 
 

Along with Lion Mark Hanna (Media Committee) and myself, we were interviewed 

by WCAX TV about the service project taking place at the cabinet meeting.  As our 

international president, Douglas X. Alexander says it best – it is who we are, and 

we give service from the heart. 
 

I was thrilled at what you, the members did at the Summer Cabinet Meeting, 

packing of hygiene kits for shelters throughout Vermont – donations were 

received of backpacks and supplies, and I mean supplies.  Kudos and a big THANK 

YOU to everyone.  I’m sure you will read about those donations in this issue.  They 

are stories from the Heart.  It was a great day, coming together, the sounds of 

chatter and laughter. 
 

 
INDEX: 

Page 1-2:  DG 
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News Page 17 - 28: Club  News 

Page 29 -30 : New England 
News 

Page 31 - 33: 
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Page 34 - 36 :Slam 
T1D Whiffleball!! 

Page 37 – 39: 2021 - 2022 
Registration News!!! 

Looking forward to a 
great 2021 – 2022 year! 

Page 40-41: Northeast 
Pin Swap Until the October edition!!! 
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At each cabinet meeting I am planning a service project.  At the Fall Cabinet Meeting, we will be collecting items for the 

UVM Medical Center and CHaD at Dartmouth.  In this issue, you will find their wish list.  We encourage you to bring 

these items to the Fall Cabinet Meeting which will be distributed to these medical centers. 
 

Now to move forward for the Fall Cabinet Meeting and LCIF Super Raffle.  These events will be held on Saturday, 

October 30, at the Inn at Essex.  You will find the registration form in the following pages.  We ask that you please 

register by the deadline noted for each event.  Keep in mind these are separate events. Our speakers for the Cabinet 

Meeting will be a presentation by FIDELCO and Deb Roney, Audiologist from UVM Medical Center. 
 

Remember I would like to make club visitations, please notify me if your club is meeting and would like me to come.   

In closing, I hope you enjoy this issue of the Communique.  Club secretaries please make sure your members 

email/contact information is correct at LCI. We want to keep all members informed of what is taking place with District 

45 Lions. 
 

Remember to serve from the heart! 
 

DG Carol                        

District 45 Calendar 
 

2021 District 45 2022 

Date Hosts - Event Location 
September 9-11, 2021 USA / Canada Forum Des Moines, Iowa 

September 10, 2021 NELC Breakfast - USA/Canada Forum Des Moines, Iowa 

September 16-19, 2021 Heartland Lions Club 'Big Wheel' - World's Fair Tunbridge, Vt 

September 17-18, 2021 Middlebury Lions - Addison County Benefit Pull New Haven, Vt 

September 18, 2021 PID Mark Lyon Homecoming Haddam, Ct 

September 18, 2021 Georgia Lions - Georgia Fall Festival Georgia, Vt 

September 19, 2021 8th annual Springfield Lions Fishing Tournament Springfield, Vt 

September 25-26, 2021 Jericho Underhill Lions Onion Ring Sales Underhill, Vt 

September 25, 2021 10th annual Hungry Lion Bike Tour Wilmington Vt 

September 25, 2021 Brattleboro Area Lions Welcome Center Bake Sale Guilford, Vt 

September 25, 2021 Middlebury Lions - Green Mountain Fall Bash New Haven, Vt 

October 9, 2021 Norwich Lions "Meadow Muffin Contest' Norwich, Vt 

October 16, 2021 SMVLC Meat Pie Fund Raiser - deadline Alburg, Vt 

October 16-17, 2021 NELC Fall Weekend Nashua, NH 

October 30, 2021 Fall Conference / LCIF Super Raffle Essex, Vt 

Nov 2 21 - March 15 22 SMVLC 20 20 Fundraiser Weekly Draws Swanton, Vt 

   

 Don't see your club activites???  

 Email such to the Communique Editor  

 See it next month!!!!  

      

               
 



 

 

 
  

                    

September 2021 

OK, Lions. It’s that time again! School is back in session and Vermont Lions are on the move. To begin with, we have 

been given the green light from VLC to purchase 6 new vision screeners. This will enable us to have the latest in 

equipment while making it easier to extend availability of cameras throughout the District. My hope is with more 

cameras available, more clubs will consider picking up the torch of vision screening in their area so more children and 

families can be served. 
 

Four of the five cameras we have no longer qualify for service contracts due to their age which means if something goes 

wrong with them, they are unable to be repaired. Fortunately for us, the five continue to serve us adequately for now. 

With the additional new cameras we will able to continue providing this much needed service without interuption or 

worry.  
 

I will be contacting clubs soon to evaluate their need for use of a vision screener.  For the time being, we will be 

following the present schedule that appeared in the July Communique  until I can determine the best way to distribute 

all of the screeners. If any new club would like more information on the process, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 

tallships53@gmail.com. I hope many more clubs will step up and become Visioneers. 
 

I want to remind clubs that do screenings,  VLC will reimburse your club for ink, printers and printer cases.  (My annual 

reminder: Keep those printers lying flat while not in use for optimal operation). Please contact Lion Woody Stoddard for 

the reinbursement procedure.  Furthermore I wish to remind clubs it is important to report your screenings monthly to 

include number of students screened, number of referrals and the names of each school screened.  Information of the 

number of hours served and the number of Lions participating should also be forwarded to your Club secretary so it can 

be sent to International. Thank you again for what I’m sure will be another great Lions year. 
 

Respectfully, Lion Deb Savery, Vermont District 45 Vision Screening Coordindator                                            
                                                      

                      
 

Come and join IPDG Pam Nichols (or guests) for weekly chats  
on Facebook 

Mondays, 7:30 p.m. Vermont District 45 Lions 
  

District News 
 

mailto:tallships53@gmail.com
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https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


                                                                                    

 

                           

 

Green Mountain Lions Camp Summer 2021 
 

On behalf of my fellow Green Mountain Lions Camp Tri-Chairs (PCT Brenda and Lion Gia), I would 
like to offer a special thanks to the district for their support off GMLC. Between all of the volunteer 
hours, the financial and emotional support the camp was a GREAT SUCCESS!!!! The 15 campers 
between the teen and youth groups had a wonderful time.  
We are now looking forward to 2022. We need your support. We are looking for 2 representatives 
from each zone to be on the GMLC committee. Plans are, hopefully, we will returning to Covenant 
Hills Camp site in Cabot. Anticipated dates will be from July 10th to the 30th 2022 with orientation 
from July 6th to the 9th. This is subject to confirmation with Covenant Hills but also with the GMLC 
committee and OUR KIDS!!!!! 
Here are some pictures from this year’s camp. Enjoy!!! 
Lion Patricia Johnston-McWilliams 
 

            
 

          

 

    



 

  
            

District 45 would like to welcome (as of August 29th) the following Lions to  

our district and association: 
 

NorShaft Lions Club: Linda Bow 

Strafford and Area Lions Club: Rosalind Finn, Ellen Gibson and Mary Mulloy 
 

*************************************************************************** 

    
 

************************************************************************* 

 To all club peace poster chairs, please be aware that judging for the District 45 peace 

poster contest is to be held at the Fall Conference on October 30, 2021. Please plan 

accordingly. If there are any questions, please contact the District 45 Peace Poster chair or 

District Governor Carol *** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC 

https://pngimg.com/download/84672
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


                                                                                     
 

       
 

 
 



 

Eyeglasses Recycling Boxes Locations 
The next 3 pages are a list of locations that appear on the District 45 website 

Please review and send any updates: addition, deletions, corrections 
To PDG Ken Emery at kpemery1960@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

             



 

 

VERMONT LIONS 
District 45 

 

What is LCIF’s value to you, your club, 
Lions across the globe, and those in 
need? 

Lions Clubs International Foundation is the primary funding source for Lions’ projects worldwide. Through the 

more than US$1 billion in grants it has provided since 1968, LCIF has enabled Lions and clubs to exponentially 

expand their service and carry out more life-altering missions globally. 

Recent research reveals fewer than 10% of Lions make direct donations to LCIF. Did you know that in many 

parts of the world, LCIF provides more in grants than it receives in donations from Lions and clubs 

there? 

While the campaign’s financial goal is US$300 million, the ultimate goal is Lions’ ability to serve hundreds of 

millions of people by: 

• Fighting the global epidemic of diabetes. 

• Expanding efforts in childhood cancer, hunger, and the environment. 

• Increase our impact in Vision, youth, disaster relief, and humanitarian efforts. 

 

District Campaign 100 Efforts 

2018-2019 $35,831.43 

2019-2020 $33,968.30 

2020-2021 $41,472.00 

2021-2022 Goal is $35,000 

LCIF has awarded District 45 more than $130,000  in grants, $18,728.27 more than we have donated during this 

campaign. 

As we continue to the  final descent of the campaign,  I am challenging all clubs and lions to encourage donations 

to campaign 100. It is not to late to  make pledges, clubs can also host fund raisers specifically for the campaign.  

I would also encourage you to bring  those donation to the cabinet meetings and present them and receive the 

recognition you deserve.   

Please do not hesitate to reach out if I can assist in donations and pledges. Thank you for your past and present 

support, together, . I am hopeful we can meet our goal! 

 

Respectfully 

PDG Merry Souza 

LCIF District Coordinator 

PDG Merry Souza 

398 Darlene Drive 

Sheldon,VT 05483 

802-582-2288 

pdgmerry@gmail.com 

LCIF District Coordinator 

PID Tom Broughton 

RT 22 A Box 53 

Bridport,VT 05734 

802-758-2494 

tbrought1948@gmail.com 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

100 Service Project Challenge 
 

Is your club looking for new service projects?  Not sure what to do in regards to the environment, pediatric 
cancer, diabetes, vision, hunger?  The next 2 pages are suggestions from Lions Club International for potential 

projects. Granted, there is a lot more beyond these but these are to  get your club ‘a moving’.  
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Please keep track of what projects your club is doing. MAKE SURE your club secretary, or your reporting 
secretary is reporting to Lions Club International what projects you are doing, how many are served, how 

many hours in doing the project.  
 

There is a contest to do as many of these projects by  April 30, 2022.  
Prizes are to be awarded at the Spring Convention, May 2022.  

 
Your GST Co-Coordinators: Lion Pam Greene and PDG Ken Emery 

 
 



 
 

2021 – 2022 District 45 Directory UPDATES!!! 
 

As much as anyone can try, try and try, there are always updates to the directory. 
Here is what there are for updates for now: 

Page 2: CS Kendal Holden address should be P O Box 337 

Page 8: Zone 3B chair Lion Geri - last name is Kogut 

Page 13: Lion Tamer is now Lion Steve Nichols, Manchester Lions Club 

Page 14: Sargeant at Arms is now Lion Steve Nichols, Manchester Lions Club 

Page 15: Eyeglasses Recycling is now 2nd VDG Travis Wood, Manchester Lions Club 

Page 22: Vermont Lion Charities - Lion Alice Gonyaw should be Lion Alice Piette 

Page 24: New England Lions Council – please add Immediate Past Council Chair -  Bill Donnellan – (MA) – 

617-840-5974, 14 Addington Circle, Weymouth MA  02189 email address of wmpd8@aol.com 

Page 26: please add BBRA Lions Club – Braintree Brookfield Randolph Area Lions, branch club of the 

Heartland Lions Club, president Lion Michael McShane, (802) 728-3239 

Page 38: Readsboro Lions Club - Secretary is now Lion Dennis Marks, 478 Shippee Rd, Readsboro VT  

05350, Tel No.: 802-423-7720, email: DMarks1733@yahoo.com 

Page 38 - Lion Claude's last name is Coulombe 

 

PDG Nick Monte, receiving special award for 50 years of service at August Cabinet Meeting!!! 
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Middlebury Lions Club: 
 

Scenes from the 2021 Addison County Fair and Field Days!! Anyone you know?? 

   
 

   
 

   
 

Club News 
 



 

 

   

Londonderry Tri-Mountain Lions Club: 
 

   

Barre Lions Club: 
 

      
 

 

 

 



 

 

Heartland Lions Club: 
 

   
 

   
 

 



   

 

 Deerfield Valley Lions Club: 

 

 
 

Hungry Lion Bike Tour returns for 2021 with 
in-person cycling and hiking, plus virtual options 

 

Whitingham, VT --- The Hungry Lion Bike Tour is celebrating 10 years of success by returning to in-person cycling, 
as well as planned trail hikes and virtual options. 
     “It feels great to get back together again,” says Julie Muller, president of the Deerfield Valley Lions Club, which 
launched the HLBT in 2011.  In 2020, pandemic restrictions forced the HLBT to become an all-virtual event.  This 
year, says Muller, riders and walkers are welcome to join each other on September 25th at Town Hill in 
Whitingham for an enjoyable day of cycling hiking, or just strolling through the gorgeous New England foliage. 
After the tour, participants will enjoy a BBQ bash with live music, cold beverages and prizes. Those who can’t 
make it on the 25th can still help the cause by riding or walking on their own schedule. 
     The 2021 Hungry Lion Bike Tour has something for everyone, with five cycling tours and two hiking routes, plus 
the virtual option.  Full details for each option, plus registration info, is available on the Hungry Lion Bike Tour 
page at hungrylionbiketour.com. 
    In addition to being one of Vermont’s premier cycling events, the Hungry Lion Bike Tour is also one of Lions 
most successful charity events, raising more than $250,000 since its inception. All funds raised were donated 
locally, to assist neighbors in need, and especially to help fight food insecurity and hunger in the Valley.  
     There is a $50 registration fee for this event.  All participants are encouraged to line up friends, family and 
coworkers to make pledges online through the BikeReg tool (see the link on hungrylionbiketour.com) This easy-
to-use platform also lets participants track their fundraising totals in real time, and enjoy friendly competition 
with other athletes. 
     2021 will also signal the return of the coveted HLBT bike jersey, issued to all participants who raise $275 or 
more.  (Those who participated last year and met the same goal, have already been credited towards the 2021 
jersey.) As in 2020, the Deerfield Valley Lions will recognize select participants daily through the club’s Facebook 
and web pages. 
    So tune up your bike or lace up those sneakers, and register now for the 2021 HLBT. It’s a wonderful way to 
enjoy some beautiful fall foliage – and make a difference for our community!  For information and to register, 
visit hungrylionbiketour.com. 

      



 

Castleton Lions Club: 
 

Scenes from the annual Castleton Lions Club auction!! 

 

 
 

   
 

   
 

 



 

Norwich Lions Club: 

 
The Norwich Lions Club Meadow Muffins contest is a popular annual tradition, whereby participants 

“buy” one or more numbered plots of land in a fenced-in area for $20 each, for which an assigned, 

randomized number matching a corresponding “deed” has been assigned to each plot.  

This year, the contest is on line at: https://www.32auctions.com/MeadowMuffins2021, 

Look for the green VIEW ALL ITEMS buttons to pick a deed number to buy. (Deeds are displayed 50 at a 

time, so use the buttons to see higher-numbered deeds.) If you want to buy MULTIPLE DEEDS, click on 

the "Watchlist" heart associated with each and they'll be waiting for you to purchase after clicking on 

the "Watchlist" heart at the top. Your credit card purchase will complete the process and make you 

eligible for the contest. 

On October 9, up to three heifers will be brought into an enclosure with the plots laid out in a grid to 

determine the winner and runner-up by depositing a “meadow muffin” on the square of two lucky prize 

recipients!  

First Prize: $1000 (1 in 500 chances)  

Second Prize: $500 (1 in 499 chances)  

Third Prize: The satisfaction that you contributed to a good cause! (498 in 500 chances) 

If you are a winner, you will be notified by email or phone. 

Three impartial judges will be appointed to oversee the contest. In case circumstances prevent a 

meadow muffin deposit from determining the winners on the appointed date, the judges will draw the 

winning numbers from among the tickets sold. In case of errors in the sale of the Meadow Muffins, the 

judges will determine a fair outcome. 

The contest raises funds to support community organizations, as described 

at www.norwichlionsclub.org and summarized, below. 

In addition to providing glasses and hearing aids to people needing them in the community, auction 

revenues allow the Norwich Lions Club to provide support to Upper Valley organizations.  

2021 grants included the following recipients (of 35): 

• Norwich Nursery School: STEM Learning Materials  

• Good Beginnings of the UV: Education Support Program  

• Vermont Association for the Blind: Smart Device Training Program  

• Bugbee Senior Center: Bugbee’s Digital Renovation  

• Upper Valley Haven: Feeding Hungry Children in the Upper Valley  

• Norwich Community Nurse: Medical Equipment  

• Willing Hands: Healthy Fresh Food Boxes  

• The Family Place: Children’s rain suits for Early Care and Education  

• Norwich Public Library: Expanding Digital Collections 

Stephen Flanders 
Norwich Lions Club 802-649-1134 

https://www.32auctions.com/MeadowMuffins2021
http://www.norwichlionsclub.org/


 

   
 
 

Swanton Missisquoi Valley Lions Club: 

 

 
 



 

 
 

Strafford Area Lions Club: 

 
 



 
The Strafford Area Lions Club honored Barbara Murray as the 2021 Citizen of the Year at an outdoor ceremony on Sunday 
afternoon attended by over 80 well-wishers. 
 
Barbara, who grew up in Strafford in the 40's and 50's later moved back to the same South Strafford home in 1965 when 
her husband Robert became Principal at the Newton Elementary School.   A series of speakers told of her kindness, caring 
for the children and her love of this community she has called home. 
 
Chrissy Jamieson started with an overview of the many things Barbara has done, largely behind the scenes,  including her 
work with Seniors both in the local organization and in the larger South Royalton group.  Michelle Diamond, who was good 
friends with Barbara's daughter Jody, spoke about how she was almost a second mother and how she later worked with 
Barbara in the Ladies Aid Society.  Earl Silloway, who goes way back ( Barbara was a senior when he was a freshman at 
Thetford Academy), joked about how the Murrays are regular visitors on his porch and often keep him up half the night, 
although he admitted to going to bed at 7pm.   
 
Newton School teachers who worked with Barbara including David Webb, Diana Leddy, and Joey Hawkins talked about how 
since Mr. Murray was for many years a teaching principal; Barbara ran the school while he was in class till the 
afternoon.  Diana Leddy spoke about how as a new 24-year-old teacher Barbara took her under her wing and helped her 
adjust to teaching and living in a small community.  Joey Hawkins, with her gift of public speaking and self-depreciation, 
talked about how Barbara was a vital part of the infrastructure ( and as a past Latin teacher broke down exactly what that 
meant).  Joey then went on to say how unflappable Barbara was and gave the example of when while having problems with 
the copy machine she in her exasperation presented Barbara with a purchase order for a new copy machine.  Barbara took 
this all-in stride and simply said something to the effect that it was unlikely to be approved.  Joey then somewhat 
sheepishly presented Barbara with a music box she had meant to give her 18 years ago for Barbara's retirement party 
celebrating Barbara's 35 years of working at the school, but had left on a shelf.  Barbara's many years as a Board member 
and volunteer for the Strafford Historical Society were also mentioned.  Finally, Barbara's son Michael gave a moving tribute 
from the family including words from his sister Jody in Arizona who was very pleased to have both her parents to have 
become Citizens of the Year.  ( Robert received this honor some 17 years ago for his outstanding leadership at the Newton 
School for 28 years). 
 
In her thanks after receiving a plaque from the Lions Club,  Barbara spoke of her love of her family and her community.  She 
however neglected to say if she would give out her recipe for her famous pop-corn balls, a special treat given out for 
decades on Halloween, and whose flavor had come up a number of times in the tributes to her.  
 
A beautiful lemon cake with raspberry filling and cream cheese frosting was made Susan Hodges who donated her time and 
talent making this edible work of art and the Strafford Organic Creamery donated a tub of their vanilla ice cream which was 
the prefect compliment on a warm afternoon and topped off a wonderful event in a most delightful way. 
 

Vergennes Lions Club: 

 

    
Working hard for Vergennes day!!! 

 



 

Essex Jct Lions Club: 
 

August 27 through September 5 – the 10 best days of Summer!!!  
Champlain Valley Fair is on again for 2021.  

 

       
   

  Orleans Lions Club: 
 

   
 

The annual Orleans Lions Club horseshoe tournament came down to the last shoe, the last throw, the last game 

winner taking the prize, double ringer!!! 

They had so much fun they did a second tournament in the afternoon!! 

 



 

NorShaft Lions Club: 

 

      
 

      
 

Springfield Lions Club: 
 

 



 

Arlington Lions Club: 

 

 
Looking for gold!!! 

 

Brattleboro Area Lions Club: 
 

Welcome Center Fund Raiser 
 

On September 25 the Brattleboro Area Lions Club (BALC) will be providing food for donations to I-91 travelers 
coming to Vermont.  We have been privileged to be allowed 4 times to carry out this fund raiser.   
 

As you may know BALC is a small club and thus we are going to be challenged in providing enough food and 
snacks for the guests who stop at our table.  If there are members of other clubs who would like to donate food 
or snacks we would be very appreciative.  All food and snacks have to be packaged in plastic bags so individuals 
can take choose what they want safely. 
 

If you decide to lend us a hand, you can contact me at rps65@comcast.net to arrange a pick up or drop off.   
 

Over the past 3 years we have struggled to get more members and continue to work on increasing our 
membership.  When The Austine School for the Deaf closed we lost a lot of members who moved from 
Brattleboro to find employment elsewhere.  We have managed to stay afloat but sometimes need a life saver 
thrown to us.  Might you be one who tosses some cookies our way?  
 

President Lion Kathleen Achilles 
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New England News 
 



 
NELC FALL MEETING 

 

The Fall NELC meeting will be held at the DoubleTree Hotel in Nashua N.H. Rooms have been put 
aside for Friday and Saturday night under NELC. Meal details and event schedule to follow. 
 

The room rate for the hotel is 139.00 per night plus 9% tax. The booking of rooms is the responsibly of 
the attendant.  
 

Scott Brown:  Former Ambassador of the United States to New Zealand 

 
Scott Philip Brown is an American diplomat, attorney, and politician who served as the United States Ambassador to New Zealand and 
Samoa. He is a former United States Senator for Massachusetts, and was the 2014 Republican nominee for the U.S. Senate in New 
Hampshire. 
 

Please join us at our New Hampshire NELC weekend October 15-17 at the Double Tree in Nashua. Scott Brown will be our keynote 
speaker Saturday evening at our banquet.  Scott was a lion in District 33K and he was a Past President of the Wrentham Lions Club and a 
MJF recipient. 

            

 

 
 

Gathering of New England PID’s and their partners-in-service!!!!! 
 

 

https://www.google.com/search?q=ambassador+scott+brown+bio&tbm=isch&source=iu&ictx=1&fir=pDiRxibwCZ4bkM%252ClHvMoaqTVq6l5M%252C%252Fm%252F0bmg6w&vet=1&usg=AI4_-kRUq6vIQX5opVs5-apOmlsM0kuDMQ&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjd2ejusvnxAhXMg-AKHWLOAoYQ_B16BAgqEAI#imgrc=pDiRxibwCZ4bkM


 

                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

International News 
 



 

 

 
 

 

"Service to others is the rent we pay for the space we occupy here on earth" 
 

 
 

OPPORTUNITY DRAWING TO RIDE ON THE LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FLOAT IN THE 2022 TOURNAMENT 
OF ROSES PARADE! TICKETS ARE A DONATION OF $20.00 EACH THE WINNING TICKETS WILL BE DRAWN ON 
NOVEMBER 13, 2021 https://lionsfloat.org/tickets 
 
 

https://lionsfloat.org/tickets?fbclid=IwAR3qwtF0XtqYwIYZnt5tv14Hteb8uqlB9O5ZB6sCPueY85hEDo6L67yfQow


 
 

Blast from a past PDG segment: 
 

Dear PDG Larry and all, 
     Please give my greetings to all at your picnic. I wish I was with you, but am currently in a pristine 
mountain valley in Colorado, unencumbered by most electronic communication. If the smoke from fires 
goes away, I might see more mountains. 
     Linda and I have settled into the Shenandoah Valley of Virginia, ten miles from where we used to 
live,and are beginning to get out and about more as Covid restrictions allow. Linda continues to teach 
college post graduate courses for Nurse Practitioners at Chamberlain University, I'm busy 
with house and yard work, making our home ours. We built a horse barn for Star, and Linda continues to 
ride, I continue to be the "environmental manager" with my pitchfork. 
     I naturally have joined the Staunton Lions Club, about 30 members. By the third meeting, I became a 
director, by the fourth meeting, I became editor of a startup newsletter for the club. By the fifth meeting I 
kept my mouth shut. Staunton Lions were fortunate to receive an inheritance of $250,000 from a trust 
fund, and are diligently putting it to work for our community. I've attended one district Cabinet meeting, 
24L, one of three districts in Virginia. There are 94 clubs in our district, covering an area about the size 
of Maine. That's a lotta work! I agreed to serve with the VDG on a team for the Global Initiative 
Approach for Member Satisfaction. We also sponsor a Leos Club at Virginia School for the Deaf and 
Blind, a State run school here.So as you can see, Lionism is still in my DNA. 
     I've attached a copy of our newsletter and a picture, if you'd like to share. My very best to you all, be 
well, be safe. If PDG Liz is present, give her a big hug from me. If you haven't already, sing Happy 
Birthday to DG Carol. 
Yours in Lionism, 
Lion joe 
 

 
 

 



 

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                             

The Middlebury Lions Club and friends participated in the 2021 Slam T1D Whiffleball Tournament on August 27 th 
and 28th. Lots of fun!! Lots of sore pride!!! Great camaraderie!! Here are some photos / information: 
 

   
     
 

 
 

     

Slam T1D Whiffleball 
              



 
 

 
                       
 

    
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

        
 

     
 
 
 

  

   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

   
 

Scenes from the August Cabinet Meeting!! Please join us for the Fall Conference, October 30th!!! 
 

   
 

   
 

   

2021 Registration Notices 
              



 



 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

                       Northeast Pin Swap        

                                                                                          2021 

 

                                                    The 2021 Northeast Pin Swap is in the books!  
 
After successfully overcoming a few hurtles and keeping fingers successfully crossed hoping Covid wouldn’t  
suddenly decide to make a reappearance before the event, the 2021 Northeast Pin Swap was a rousing success! 
Lions from 15 states from New Hampshire to Michigan descended on Rutland last week where friends met to 
exchange updates on family, friends and pins.  
 
This was the place to come if you wanted to find information about how to begin Lion pin collecting or where to 
go to get a specific pin you’ve looked high and low for, but was unable to find. Here you could find old, coveted 
pins to complete your oldest sets or new pins to start new collections. Besides plenty of pins, smiles and 
camaraderie were everywhere to be found.  
 
Our own PCST Bruce Savery organized this event with months of emails, phone calls, text and lots of traveling. 
With the help of members from Connecticut, New Hampshire and New York among others, Lion Bruce was able 
to organize the event that finally found a home at the Rutland Elks. Hotel accomodations and restaurants chosen 
were well prepared for the 44 Lions who attended the event. 
 
Lion Bruce’s vision is to get more District 45 members interested in pin collecting as an avenue to bring more 
Lions together. Pin trading is an opportunity to meet Lions from all over the country, build friendships and learn 
about how other clubs serve their communities.  
 
If you are interested and want more information on Lion pin trading, feel free to contact Lion Bruce at 
bsavery29@gmail.com. He’s always happy to help with information and pins. 

 
 

 

NORTHEAST PIN SWAP 
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Northeast Pin Swap News 
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